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SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST  Year C     22 – 23 June 2019

‘You are a priest for ever, a priest like Melchizedek of old’        Mass book page 83

FEEDING THE PEOPLE TODAY
Jesus did not pitch his tent among us in order to live in a golden tabernacle. Food is for the feeding of the people. The
purpose of the Real Presence in the Eucharist is to feed the people, so that we will be Christ’s living presence in the
world today. With him, we too are the Bread that is to be broken for the life of the world. How does Jesus call you to
feed those who experience hunger, whether physical of spiritual?

Saturday 22 June to Sunday 30 June 2019

Saturday 22
St John Fisher, Bishop and St 
Thomas More, Martyrs

10.00 am
10.30-11.00 am

Holy Mass
Confessions

 Rosemarie Foote 
(L&C Burger)

Saturday 22
THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD 
OF CHRIST

6.00 pm Holy Mass  Jim Brooks
(S Whitteron)

Sunday 23
THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD 
OF CHRST

10.00 am Holy Mass  People of the Parish

Monday 24
Solemnity of the Nativity of St John 
the Baptist

12 noon Holy Mass  

Tuesday 25
Feria in ordinary time 9.15 am School Mass

Year 3

Wednesday 26
Feria in ordinary time  9.15 am Eucharistic 

Service

Thursday 27
 St Cyril of Alexandria, Bishop, 
Doctor of the Church

    9am -6.45pm
       6.45 pm 

7.00 pm

Exposition
Benediction
Holy Mass

 

Friday 28
Solemnity of the Most Sacred 
Heart of Jesus

9.15 am Holy Mass  

Saturday 29

Memorial of the Immaculate Heart of 
Mary
Marriage of Sian Evans & Stuart 
Gurney

10.00 am
10.30-11.00 am

3.00pm

Holy Mass
Confessions
Wedding 
Service

Saturday 29
SOLEMNITY OF SS PETER & 
PAUL

6.00 pm Holy Mass People of the Parish

Sunday 30
SOLEMNITY OF SS PETER & 
PAUL

10.00 am Holy Mass  Peter A Roberts 
(Victoria Roberts)

22nd June, 2018  BANNS OF MARRIAGE: 
I  publish banns of marriage between Stuart Nicholas Gurney and Sian Louise Evans who will  be married in this
Church on 29th June 2019.  A serious obligation rests  on everyone to reveal to  me any known impediment to  the
proposed marriage. Therefore, if any of you know cause or just impediment why these persons should not be joined
together in Holy Matrimony Please declare it to me. This is for the third time of asking.

Catholic Universe / Catholic Times  If you wish to receive copies of these publications please would you let the
parish office know. There is now a minimum order and if not enough people want them the parish may not be able to
continue ordering them. Thank you.

http://www.stjosephsmalvern.org/
mailto:priest.stjoseph.malvern@gmail.com


Parish Office Opening hours this week
Monday Closed
Tuesday 09.00 – 13.00
Wednesday 13.00 – 16.00
Thursday 12.00 – 15.00
Friday Closed

Welcome  to  any  New  Members  of  the  Parish.
Please contact  the parish office  if  you would  like  to
give your details to the parish.

100+Club  Draw  Results  16th  June  £100 Malcolm
Garner; £50  Jean  Horne; £50 Kathryn  Wright; £25
Raymond  Bree;  £25  Barbara  Mitchell. 
Congratulations to the winners. The next draw will be
on Sunday 21st July.  Thank you to everyone who is
taking part.

BIBLES FOR THE CHILDREN OF MALAWI
Bible Society event on Sunday 30th June 6.30pm:
Father  Naz will  be leading  the  United  Bible  Society
Service at St Joseph's and all the local churches are
invited. The  speaker  will  be  Heather  Williamson,
Chairman of  the Malvern Action Group for  the Bible
Society.  The  present  fund-raising  focus  for  Bible
Society  is  to  provide  children's  Bibles  for  Malawi,
where  there  is  a  huge  demand  for  them  and  the
retiring collection will be for that project.
Pauline Kirton - our parish Bible Society representative
(Alf Teuma also serves, as the Treasurer to the Group)
would be grateful for offers of help 1) to welcome our
guests at the door 2) make/serve/wash up and partake
in  coffee  and  tea  in  the  McEnnis  Room  after  the
service  3)  stand  at  the  door  with  collection  baskets
after  the Service.  Newcomers to  help  in  these roles
would be much appreciated.  Pauline: 01684 563004

Youth Group needs your help!  We need one or two
people to help with the Youth Group which meets on
the first Thursday of the month from 7pm until 8:30pm.
12 to 16 young people aged 12-16 attend and we get
up to all sorts: den building, fire making, baking, cookie
decorating,  crafting,  parachute  games,  team
challenges  etc.  After  our  successful  bakesale  in
February, the group was able to fund a fantastic trip to
Clue  HQ Escape  Rooms.  If  you  can  help,  please
contact: Suzie on suzanne.wolff@homecall.co.uk
or Sam Craig on sam.doug@yahoo.co.uk

CAFOD is looking for a new staff member to work with
volunteers  in  our  parishes  and  schools  around  the
Archdiocese.  The  role  is  based  in  Walsall  but  with
flexibility  and  is  full  time,  permanent  and  a  great
opportunity for someone who cares passionately about
poverty and injustice. Please see cafod.org.uk/jobs for
details. The closing date is 1 July.

St Joseph's Catholic School PTFA Jackpot July A
different prize will be won every day from 1st - 19 th July
2019.  Tickets being sold after Church on 30th June
2019. £2.50 per ticket or 5 for £10.00. Any questions
please  contact:  Mrs  Bridget  Jeffries  01684  216421
stjoesmalvernptfa@gmail.com

Next  week  there  will  be  a  second  collection  for
Peter’s Pence.

Our Lady of Lourdes Diocesan Shrine Hedensford
50th Anniversary  Pilgrimage.  Youth  Vigil  on  7pm
Saturday  6  July,  4pm  Sunday  7  July Mass  and
Sacrament of the Sick, Celebrant Archbishop Bernard
Longley. Details on the poster in the narthex.

The Piety Stall will be open next weekend. Items for
Baptism,  First  Holy  Communion,  Confirmation,  plus
rosaries, statues, cards etc. are available for sale after
Mass  or  contact  Pauline  Kirton  01684  563004  /
opomum@gmail.com

ST JAMES CHURCH, WEST MALVERN an Art and
Sprituality Day July 4th 10-30am – 2.30pm
With  local  artist  and  writer  Ian  Long.  A  chance  to
deepen our faith through reflective artistic exercises,
no  artistic  ability  necessary.  Please  bring  a  packed
lunch,  drinks  provided.  No  charge  but  donations  for
materials  welcome.  For  more  information  email
ian4m@yahoo.co.uk 

'LIFT A BANNER IN THE LAND’    Isaiah 5:26 
A  display  of  banners  from  local  churches  and
individuals will appear in Great Malvern Priory Church
from August 1st - 31st. If you are interested do bring a
banner by July 31st. For details call 01684 573381 -
Susan Wray/Alaine Hern. Please attach your banner to
a piece of board, a frame, or a free standing banner
stand and do phone a few days before the 31st July
with a description of your banner, what it represents,
name of church, etc. We will make some explanatory
cards  to  display.  Please  label  your  banner  with  the
name of your church. 

Current shortages at Malvern Hills Food Bank are:
Tins  of  rice  pudding  ,  UHT  milk  ,  Tomato  ketchup,
bottles of squash 1 litre, sugar, tinned potatoes, tinned
peas , tinned carrots, packets of instant mash, sponge
puddings, pkts  rice,  detergents (all  sizes), size  5
nappies, size 6 nappies, bathroom and kitchen surface
cleaner, ladies and men’s shower gel, deodorants and
shampoo, men’s razors, men’s shaving cream, bars of
toilet soap, toilet rolls, washing up liquid. THANK YOU
– Your support is greatly appreciated.

The  ecumenical  intention  this  week  is  for  Great
Malvern  Priory. The  Revd  Rod  Corke;  Malvern
College, Malvern Parish School; the Priory's welcome
ministry  to  tourists,  pilgrims  and visitors  Lifepath
Malvern 2019 all  week when children from our local
schools will be spending a day at the Priory.  

Colwall Community Choir Summer Concert at 7pm
on Saturday 29th June at Colwall Village Hall. Tickets
£8  available  from  Anne  Lewis  or  on  the  door.
https://colwallchoir.weebly.com/

PLEASE PRAY FOR: The sick and housebound of
St Joseph’s parish, including: Anne Wiseman, Martin
Burger,  Monika  Hill,  Charlie  Hill,  Barbara  Innes,
Raymond  Bree,  Nicholas  Ratcliff,  Ellen  Verdult.  We
include all those in hospitals, nursing homes and their
own homes.  Our  Lady,  Health  of  the  sick,  pray  for
them.
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